Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 483 January 2010

We wish all our Readers, Contributors and Advertisers a very Happy and Successful New Year!

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Meeting on 11th December 2009 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), D Weston, Mrs P Bean and I Read. Clerk BC Taylor (878060).

Apologies were received from Cllrs. Mrs J Calvert (Vice Chairman), B Parkinson and N Anfield.

Drains in Main Street: It was reported that the problem with the drains on Main Street opposite Castle Inn has now been solved.

Pathway between Village Hall and The Lodge: Following a complaint from a resident concerning the dangerous state of the path due to overgrowth of the grass verges, it was agreed that the Clerk should request NYCC to make it safe by trimming back the growth. County Councillor Clare Wood will be informed of this request.

Christmas Lights: Father Christmas was present at the opening ceremony which went well. This being the first year of the new tree the Parish Council wished to express their appreciation to all who had been involved in its installation as they felt it was a worthy replacement.

Report on Police Meeting at Village Hall: The Chairman of the Parish Council raised the issue of traffic speeding through Sheriff Hutton and repeated the request for the temporary loan of the Police Matrix. The Police Inspector pointed out that there was a long queue for the sole Matrix but that the Council should continue to press NYCC for the loan of the equipment.

It was also suggested that Volunteer residents in other villages had been employed to use speed guns. This proposal was not accepted there were no resources available to train or monitor Volunteers.

Telephone Pole in West End: The new telephone pole in West End had been erected without consultation and was an eyesore. It was felt that underground cables would have been better suited to the area. Whilst it is accepted that nothing can be done about this installation it was felt that the Parish Council should write to the BT Centre to state their views in the hope that alternatives can be considered and consultation given for future installations.

Planning Applications:

Refusal by Ryedale DC of application 09/00965/HOUSE: Mr R Ruddy noted by Councillors. Appeal APP0Y2736/A/09/2116551 to Application 09/00634/FUL: Mr R Masefield noted by Councillors.

Parish Plan:

At the recent Meeting of the Parish Plan Progress Group it was decided to work on selected proposals from the Plan.

- To investigate the feasibility of installing an all-weather sports pitch
- To form a new Local History Group an initial Meeting will take place shortly
- To raise further questions regarding the Bus Service
- To report on modernisation of street lighting in the village; a vote of thanks offered to Chris
 Calvert and Don Pomfret for their efforts to-date

Restricted Parking around the Post Office in Main Street: It was noted that this had now been installed by NYCC.

Screening of Industrial Estate: The Clerk is to check the terms of the Planning Permission in relation to the lights on this development.

Steps on Grass Bank in Main Street: It has been reported that these steps are hazardous with overhanging grass and twigs. This is to be dealt with immediately and subsequently as required.

Bus Shelter at Coble Lane: Improvement is required to prevent wind and rain entering the shelter at the side. Residents will be asked for their ideas on how best to achieve this and the handyman will be asked to carry out these works. All Residents wishing to contribute should contact the Clerk.

Next Meeting: Will be held on 8th January 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Following a most successful season in which the first team was promoted to Division 3 as champions of Division 4B, the Cricket Club held its annual Awards Dinner on 4th December at The Highwayman. The club trophy winners for the 2009 season were:

1st XI Batting: Joel Wilford; 1st XI Bowling: Simon Thornton; 1st XI Fielding: Edward Taylor; 1st XI Most Man-of-the-Match Awards: Richard Ainley, Edward Taylor & Simon Thornton; 2nd XI Batting: Neil Fairweather; 2nd XI Bowling: Ben Harrison; 2nd XI Fielding: Joe Schofield; 2nd XI Most Man-of-the-Match Awards: Joe Schofield; Most Improved Player: Richard Ainley; Junior Player of the Year: Ben Harrison; Most "On the Field-of-Play": David Hull; Club Person of the Year: Yvonne Taylor.

We are pleased to announce that the winners of the Castlemen 200-Club December draw were as follows: 1st Prize of £500 to Mrs W Mills, 2nd Prize of £150 to Miss Mechelle Derbyshire, 3rd prize of £50 to Miss Helen Roberts

If you would like to join the Castlemen 200-Club in 2010, or become involved in sponsorship at Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club, you may do so by contacting Ernest Taylor on 01904 656800.

The 2010 pre-season indoor practise nets will commence on Tuesday, 4th February at the York Cricket Academy (near Murton). Sessions will commence at 7pm on each Tuesday evening until 6th April and all prospective new members are welcome to attend.

Finally, the cricket club has now installed an extensive (and very expensive) system of land drains at the cricket ground. To enable the ground to recover from this major work, the cricket club would be very grateful if everyone (particularly dog walkers) would now refrain from walking over the cricket ground and for everyone to keep to the "right-of-way" at the perimeter of the ground.

United Christian Churches Committee New Year Party – Saturday 9th January 2010

You should have received your Party invitations by Monday 4th January, if you have not, please contact Cheryl Smith. Please also let us know if you are eligible to attend and have not received an invitation.

If you find that you are unwell and unable to attend on the day of the party please let us know by calling 879128.

If you would like to help in the kitchen on the day, please call Caroline Hunt or Sally Cliff. It only takes 2 – 3 hours and is a grand community event.

Offers of transport are also needed to help guests to and from the party and to deliver teas out to those unable to attend. Please call Andrew Hawkswell.

Gifts of cakes and pastries for the party are always greatly appreciated and can be left at the Hall between 10am and 12noon and after 2pm or with a committee member.

We do hope you will be able to join us at one of the greatest village events to start 2010.

Sheriff Hutton Races

Please come and support the 3rd running of the point to point in Sheriff Hutton on Sunday 17th January 2010. This year for the first time we will be holding pony racing before the point to point, the first pony race will be at 10.45 then the point to point first race will be at 12 noon. The meeting is run in aid of the Yorkshire Air Ambulance and last year we were able to donate £7,000. Please come along, entry is £10 per person to include a racecard Children under 14 years free. There will hot food and a bar.

Plough Sunday at St Leonard's Farlington

Come along and celebrate the start of the farming year at the Plough Sunday Service in St Leonard's on Sunday 24th January 2009 at 11:15am The service is followed by a warming ploughman's lunch with home made soup in the Village Hall. Adults £5.00, children free. A warm welcome is guaranteed for everyone..

Sheriff Hutton Drama Youthworks

Many, many thanks to everyone who attended our Open House event. Donations from Parents, Post Office, York Wines, Alison Massingham, and Villagers helped us to raise a much needed £133.40 towards the running of drama workshops.

A Happy, Healthy New Year to all our young members and families. More fund raising events are being planned for 2010 so keep an eye on the village news.

Benefice Prayer Group

On January 20th the Benefice prayer group is visiting Holy Rood House near Thirsk. We will hear about their work, have lunch and then share in a service of healing. If you would like to come, please let me know by Jan 16th so that we can arrange lifts. Sue Nightingale – 01347 878 423

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club

Details of the December and January draws will appear in February's New

The Methodist Church

Minister: Rev. Graham Peaden 01904 491950

We wish you a very happy and peaceful new year, and if at any time during this year you feel the Church can be of service to you please make contact through our minister Rev. Graham Peaden or any of our church stewards.

The stewards in our village are Joy Farnaby, Eric Hayhurst, Joyce Killoran and Jean Shuttleworth. We would also love to see you at any of our services or activities which are shown below for January.

Sunday Services

3^{rd}	10.004111	United Covenant Service	Rev. Graham Haslam (HC)
10		Mrs Liz Johnstone	6.30pm Rev Graham Peaden (HC)
17	10.004111	Rev. Brian Tibbetts	No Evening Service
24		Rev. Graham Peaden	No Evening Service
31	st 10.30am	Ms Joan Oliver	No Evening Service

HC = Holy Communion

Other Activities

Monday	7.30pm	Guild (see following programme)
Tuesday	10am	Chatterbox for pre-school children and carers
Wednesday	8am	Morning prayers for 20 minutes

10am Drop in for Coffee and lots of chat.

6.15pm Singing Group for anyone who loves to sing (not a choir) and make a

joyful sound with others (6th and 20th)

Guild Programme for January Mondays at 7.30pm in Miss Ward Room

4th "Who am I" with Kim Gabbatiss who is a lay worker with young people in the Easingwold area.

11th Living in the Arctic. Richard Masefield will talk of his experience and illustrate with slides.

18th The work of a Paramedic. So vital a service and Sue Dodds who lives in our village will explain.

25th A visit from friends at Heworth Methodist Church who have formed a singing group to entertain us.

You will be very welcome.

Friends of the Village Hall

Our last two events of the year hopefully helped get Christmas off to a good start.

The Foresters with a Flavour of Christmas!

What a successful evening that turned out to be! The Hall was packed and everyone seemed to be enjoying themselves. We raised an amazing £814 for Village Hall Funds.

Christmas Coffee Morning

Another successful event with a good turnout and a cheerful atmosphere which brought in just under £400.

A huge thank you to everyone who helped in any way with both these events and to all those who took part. We have had some very generous support this year with all the events we have put on and are very grateful for all the time, effort, commitment people have put in and donations of prizes and food which we have received. Such support and teamwork make it all possible and help to keep the Village Hall in good order for the benefit of the community.

The next meeting of The Friends is on Tuesday January 12th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends are always welcome!

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St. Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JANUARY

Sheriff Hutton	3rd	10.30am	United Covenant service at		
	0.0	101000	Methodist Church		
	10th	9.30am	Epiphany Communion: CW-O1		
	17th	9.30am	Holy Communion – CW-O1		
	24th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	31st	10am	Benefice - Candlemas		
Farlington	10th	11.15am	Holy Communion ~ CW – 02		
	24th	11.15am	Plough Sunday Service		
	31st	10am	Benefice - Candlemas @ Sheriff		
Marton	3rd			6.00pm	Celtic Evening Worship
Marton	17th			6.00pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	31st	10am	Benefice – Candlemas @ Sheriff	6.00pm	Benefice Cellic Eucharist
	3131	TUAIII	Deficilice – Garidierilas @ Silerili		
Stillington	3rd	10am	Village Praise – Chapel		
	10th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	17th	9.30am	Morning Prayer		
	24th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	31st	10am	Benefice - Candlemas @ Sheriff		
Sutton with	3rd	8am	Holy Communion		
Huby	loid	10.45am	Morning Worship		
	10th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	17th	8am	Holy Communion		
		10.45am			
	24th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	31st	10am	Benefice - Candlemas @ Sheriff		

EVENTS

9th January United Churches Party in the Village Hall		
12th January	Deanery Standing Committee - 10am at Owlcroft, Sutton-on-the-Forest	
25th January	Benefice Council Meeting – 7.30pm in Parish Room, Sutton-on-the-Forest	
27th January	Deanery Synod - 7.30pm Easingwold	

God's Christmas Message

I CARE PASSIONATELY ABOUT YOUR HAPPINESS AND THE HARMONY OF THE WORLD.

MY CHRISTMAS PRESENT TO YOU IS MY SON JESUS CHRIST.

IN HIM YOU WILL SEE HOW TO LIVE. LEARN FROM HIM – YOUR FUTURE DEPENDS ON IT

LOVE, GOD.

The Big Christmas Sing

on 13th December at The Barn, Westfield Farm raised £450 for Christian Aid's POVERTY OVER campaign. Thank you for wonderful singing and most generous giving; a great result!

Nick Nightingale

Fieldnats

Ringing! (birds not bells), by Mrs. and Mr. P. Prosser (local to Sheriff Hutton) was extremely well received by the whole group & provided a fascinating insight as to why birds are ringed. The background history and scientific applications were very interesting. This form of tracking is valuable in monitoring how birds move around the UK and globe, as well as being able to research the effect of changing weather patterns which directly affect either reproduction or migratory patterns. We warmly thank them for their time. We'd like to wish all our members a very Happy Christmas and New Year!

Next Meeting:

Dates for 2010: January 6th & February 3rd in the Village Hall.

January 6th: Jacqui Faraday from Leighton Moss bird reserve, will be speaking to us about a year in the Isle of Mull. 7pm start.

Our AGM & members night will be at Andy's farm March 3rd, details will follow. If you wish to join the club please contact Melanie

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Club Dinner and Presentation Evening. All members and friends are invited to –
The Tennis Club Dinner on Friday January 29th at the Highwayman Inn,

This year is the Club's Centenary so come along and start the year's celebrations in style. The Club trophies will be presented during the evening. Details and reservations from Josephine Johnson.

The monthly Ladies Practice Session will be held on Saturday January 2nd from 1.30pm.

Gardening Club

Gardening Club recommences on Wednesday, 20th January in the Village Hall at 7.30pm with our first meeting of the New Year. We will be welcoming Rosemary Cox whose topic will be 'Plants of Alaska'.

Annual subscriptions of £10 per person are due. Visitors will be charged £2 per meeting for up to three meetings, after which membership is required.

We will be looking forward to an exciting calendar of events, with speakers covering various topics, and garden visits.

Helen Loynes

Sheriff Hutton Primary School PTFA

The PTFA AGM was held in November 2009 and a new committee was elected comprising: Joint Chairpersons - Lisa Sisk/Kathryn Jackson, Secretary - Caryn Swartz, Treasurer - Andrew Walker. The PTFA was very pleased to have been able to make contributions towards the activities and improvements at the school in 2009, including swimming lessons, Key Stage 1 reading books, the news Class 1 awnings as well as the hugely successful Scarecrow Trail in June and Hog Roast in July.

Jumble Sale – 13th February 2010

The PTFA is delighted to be the nominated charity for the February 2010 Jumble Sale - Thank you Jumblies! Donations of jumble, books, baking, and raffle/tombola prizes will be very welcome. They can be brought down to the Village Hall on the day in the usual way (between 10.00am and 12 noon) or we can store them for you, if you need the space now! Please call Caryn Swartz.

Advance Dates for your Diary : Annual Scarecrow Trail - 20th June 2010, End of Term Hog Roast - 16th July 2010

Mobile Library

The mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton and Farlington on **January 12th**, **February 2nd and 23rd**. The van stops are 10:05 – 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at Dudley Hill Farm.

Exercise Classes in Sheriff Hutton

Free Exercise Classes on 7 & 14 January 2010 For new participants!

Many of us have an aim to get fitter or lose weight in the New Year however it can be hard to motivate ourselves with the long, cold and damp evenings.

These classes are on your doorstep!

6.00 pm - Total Wellbeing

Stretching, Strengthening, and relaxing - Feel the benefits of stretching your major muscle groups - suitable for all fitness levels and <u>abilities</u>.

7.00 pm - Legs, Bums and Tums

A multi level class focusing on toning your curves and inner core muscles with great results - suitable for all fitness levels.

8.00 pm - Circuits

For a full workout of Endurance and Cardiovascular exercises - easy to follow, harder to do! Suitable for the exerciser who would like to work at a higher level and likes to sweat!.

These will be run in a casual, friendly format; no trendy gym gear required, supportive footwear essential.

You are welcome to bring your babies up to crawling age!

Only £36 for the term - Save £18

when booking and paying in advance or pay casually £4.50 a class.

Contact Linzi (RSA qualified) for more information on 01347 878743 or 07815 689033

Or just turn up at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Trial any of the Classes for free for new participants on Thursday 7 & 14 January 2010

Plan ahead for 2010 and start feeling the benefits of regular exercise.

Art Group

The next workshop day for members will be in the Village Hall on January 23rd with Jenny Reid, from 9.30am to 3.30pm.

From the age of eleven, Jenny lived at Sheriff Hutton with her parents. She has always loved art and it is her main interest. She trained in Fine Art at Bradford College and then went on to obtain a degree in Textile Design at Huddersfield University. Jenny moved to Scotland in 2002 and began her business as a professional artist. She regularly exhibits in Scotland and her most recent exhibition was in Edinburgh in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support.

Members are looking forward to the day with Jenny when she will focus on the subject of Drawing.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

Monday 7th December was the date of our Annual Christmas Lunch. Thirty six members travelled to Burn Hall, Huby, where we were greeted warmly and ushered into a room set out splendidly with tables decorated with crackers, party hats and festive trimmings. Following a delicious meal, a short entertainment organised by the Committee included readings, poems, a short sketch and a Christmas Quiz. A good time was had by all.

Our next meeting is on Wednesday, 13th January at 7.30pm and the subject - "What is it?"

Mid Week Ramble

Now is the time for that exercise you kept meaning to do. The ramblers meet at 9.30am in the village hall car park, arrange Transport and off to the start. Four or five miles is the norm and a call at a pub for lunch or snack is the final highlight. Back to the village by 3pm. Good company who will be pleased to see you. At this time of year good footwear and clothing for the weather conditions is advisable. The date Wednesday 27th January.

Playgroup

On behalf of everyone at playgroup and toddlers - an ENORMOUS THANK YOU to everyone who supported the Toy Fair in December. The total raised was over £1,000 - a new record which was completely due to the generosity of those who donated so many great toys and items for us to sell, the fabulous raffle and tombola prizes, delicious baking for the cakestall, and also all those who freely gave their time and energy to help. Another fantastic example of 'recycling' was the beautiful second-hand jewellery, collected by the Jumblies throughout the year and sold by Bonnie and Ruby. Lots of children helped as we worked hard in the morning to get everything ready, and we had a great team of elves who looked after Father Christmas. Thank you to the playgroup parents and committee members who managed to organise friends/family to look after their own young children so that they could come and help too. Once again there were many 'old friends' of playgroup who turned out once again to show their support - and the art group were very tolerant of our noise in the morning - so thank you all so much!

Playgroup starts again on Monday 4th January.

Happy New Year to everyone!

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

A very sincere thank you to all our supporters; your sustained help really does make a big difference to the upkeep of the green and our clubhouse. We hope you enjoy our bingo evenings. Our next bingo event is on Friday 15th January 2010, starting at 7.30.p.m. in the Village Hall. Everybody is welcome. A peaceful, prosperous and happy New Year to everybody.

Message from the Jumblies

HAPPY New Year to you all from the Jumblies, Elaine Aconley, Joan & Sheila Armitage, Janet Atkinson, May Barner, Penny Bean, Sharon Bennett, Pat Cooper, Sue Dodds, Jean Farnaby, Margaret Franks, Barbara Grinham, Ruby Groves, Andy Hunt, Bonnie and Mike Lawson, Doreen Lynch, Linda Scaife, Eileen Watson and Lara Willan.

To bring you up to date our last Jumble Sale in November raised £1526, and the Jewellery stall at the Toy Fair raised £177, which brought the final total for 2009 to £16,353 – yet another new record. Thank you to everyone who has supported by donating jumble and prizes etc, throughout the last year.

In addition to this the Great Northern Air Ambulance, Sheriff Hutton School and Playschool, Foston and Huby schools have continued to benefit from recycling the left over clothes.

Thanks go to Joan & Howard Maw who have taken some of the left over bric a brac to an Organisation in Scarborough which helps to house homeless people.

Thank you also to those people who have helped us during the year, including Stuart Bean, Jessica, Hayley and Lewis Waudby, Elaine Lawson, Lizzie Willan, and Mark Oakley for disposing of the rubbish, and everyone else who has stepped in when we have needed a hand.

Our first Jumble Sale of 2010 will be on January 16th in aid of the New Earswick All Blacks Under 9's Rugby Team. We will be at the Hall from 9.00am to 12 noon to receive jumble. As usual the sale will start at 2pm.

Our book sale this year will be on 14th March in aid of the Parish Church.

We look forward to your continuing support.

Penny Bean

Diabetes UK

This year we have raised £52.50 through the used stamps you all kindly save for me and take to the Post Office for Albert's box. It is a very good total this year. Every little helps. Thank you Gilly and Alan

Parish Plan Progress

At a meeting held on December 8th progress with Parish Plan Actions was discussed with three main topics highlighted.

The idea of creating an all-weather, multi-sport pitch is moving forward at a good pace. Following site visits to existing pitches a possible site and size of the pitch has been agreed in principle and sources of grant funding are being explored.

Parishioners expressed a wish that the village should be made 'greener.' Following meetings with North Yorkshire County Council it has been agreed that the footway lights which belong to the village will be converted to low energy installations as they become due for renewal. Three have already been converted. This offers a long term reduction in electricity consumption without compromising lighting levels. In the process it was discovered that the parish has been overcharged for its lighting electricity so there will be an immediate benefit when the tariff is corrected.

There has been sufficient interest in the formation of a Local History Group and a suitable project is being considered.

If you are interested in contributing to the long term future of Sheriff Hutton, re-read your copy of the Parish Plan, decide what interest you and contact either Cllr. Douglas Wooles or Richard Haste.

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel : 01347 878 558

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Good Quality Food Served Daily Lunchtimes and Early Evenings (except Wednesday) Children Welcome Tel: 01347 878 335

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331 NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering Luxury Ready Prepared Meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel : 01347 878 938 Mobile : 07860 612 622

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting
Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats
at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire
Specialists in outside catering for all occasions
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate
Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits
Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

> Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

W.A. Hare & Son Ltd

Federation of Master Buidlers Award winners

Specialist Joinery Manufacturers for replacment windows, staircases and conservatories

Tel: 01757 248 188

Dates to Note

2 nd	Feb		Library Van		
3 rd	Feb		Fieldnats in the Village Hall		
13 th	Feb		Jumblies Sale for PTFA		
23 rd	Feb		Library Van		
3 rd	Mar		Fieldnats AGM and members night at Andy's Farm		
14 th	Mar		Jumblies Book Sale for Parish Church		
15 th	Mar		Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall		
16 th	Mar	7.30pm	Parish Church Annual Parishioners Meeting in Miss Ward Room		
18 th	Mar	7.30pm	AGM Guide Dogs for the Blind at Greystones, The Green		
28 th	Mar	7.30pm	Hermitage Choir from St Petersburg in Parish Church		
20 th	June		Annual Scarecrow Trail		
12 th	July		Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall		
16 th	July		PTFA Hog Roast		
8 th	Nov		Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall		

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Spanish Talk

Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm

Tel: 01347 878 332

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd Tel: 01347 878 684

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Chrisalis Services

Let us take your problems away ...

Business Support : Executive PA Event Management : Design Services

Tel: 0844 583 8152

e: <u>lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk</u> <u>www.chrisalisservices.co.uk</u>

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
				5.30 – 7 pm	Youth Club	Village Hall
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	1.30pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Ju Jitsu	Village Hall
	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall			
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church			
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall			
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in January

2 nd	Sat	1.30pm	Tennis – Ladies Practice Session at Tennis Club		
4 th	Mon	7.30pm	Guild – "Who am I" Kim Gabbatiss in Miss Ward Room		
6 th	Wed	7.00pm	Fieldnats – "A year on the Isle of Mull" in the Village Hall		
7 th	Thur	9.30-11.30am	Health Visitor calls in at Village Hall		
8 th	Fri	7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall		
9 th	Sat	5.00pm	New Year Party in Village Hall		
11 th	Mon	7.30pm	Guild "Living in the Arctic" Richard Masefield in Miss Ward Room		
12 th	Tue`	10.05pm	Library Van		
		7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting		
13 th	Wed	7.30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association "What is It" in Village Hall		
15 th	Fri	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall		
16 th	Sat	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of New Earswick Under 9 Rugby at Village Hall		
17 th	Sun	10.45am	Sheriff Hutton Races in aid of Yorkshire Air Ambulance		
18 th	Mon	7.30pm	Guild – "A Paramedic" – Sue Dodds in Miss Ward Room		
20 th	Wed	7.30pm	Gardening Club in Village Hall – "Plants of Alaska"		
23 rd	Sat	9.30am-3.30pm	Art Group Workshop Day "Drawing" in Village Hall		
24 th	Sun	11.15am	Plough Sunday service and ploughman's lunch at Farlington		
25 th	Mon	7.30pm	Guild – Singing Group from Heworth in Miss Ward Room		
27 th	Wed	9.30am	Mid Week Ramble. Meet at Village Hall Car Park		
29 th	Fri		Tennis Club Dinner at the Highwayman		

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail **villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk**

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the **18th of January** for inclusion in **February's News**.